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Fellow carvers! 
  For those of us in attendance at 
Carolyn Greener's Native American 
class on the halibut bowl and the 
seal bowl, I can say that we enjoyed 
the company of great folks, learned a 
lot about a different sort of carving, 
and heard some great stories from 
Carolyn. After all is said and done, 
isn't that what it is all about? 
Learning and enjoying the art of 
woodcarving. 
     This year we have had some great 
classes from Doug Rose, Gene Fuller 
and Carolyn Greener, as well as 
some great instruction at our carving 
meetings from other members. The 
Executive Committee has enjoyed 
providing  our members with  

Our Guild meets the second Thursday of each month September through May 
at 6:30 P.M. at the Woodcraft located at the Overland Park Shopping Center at 
7005 West Overland Road, Boise ID 83709   (208) 338-1190.   

opportunities to learn from each other. We would 
 like to extend that chance to any club member. Many of you have 
the ability to teach other club members how to do 
 what you do.  We have been guilty in the past of  
going to the same few teachers and expecting  
them to teach us something new. But each of us  
has something to teach. I believe that within each  
of us is the gift of  teaching. If nothing else, you  
can simply show us how to do what you do, whether it be relief 
carving, drawing concept ideas, abstract art, wood burning, or 
anything else that is unique to you and your art. Please reflect on 
how you can show the club your special brand of carving or art. We 
would love to see that. 
     Elections are coming this month, according to our bylaws. We will 
need to elect a president, vice-president, secretary, treasurer and 
trustee #1. I know we just had elections in November, but our 
bylaws state that the elections will take place at the monthly club 
meeting in May. If you know of someone who is willing to serve, 
please contact the Executive Committee with their name and 
position they wish to serve in. In other club news, our application to 
the IRS is in the mail, and now we await news or a request for 
further clarification. Hopefully soon we will know the result. Also, 
remember that we decided to have club meetings during the 
summer, just to see if it works. That way we can all keep up with any 
new goings-on and happenings in the club and stay informed about 
opportunities for classes, carve-ins or demos. 
     We will have a carve-in at the Cole/Ustick library on July 28, and 
set up a display there for the month of August on that day. We will 
also have several days of demonstrations at the Western Idaho State 
Fair in August. If you are interested, let us know when you prefer to 
help out on those days. 
     Remember the secret for making a small fortune from 
woodcarving is to start out with a huge fortune. Good thing we do 
this for fun. 
 
Eric Owens 
President, IWG 

The next meeting is  
May 10, 2012 

"The world's favorite season is 
the spring. All things seem 
possible in May." 
-  Edwin Way Teale 

mailto:dsharpcarver@hotmail.com
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February 2012 IWG Meeting Minutes 
 
IWG minutes for April 2012 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:31 pm, by prez Eric. 
 
Eric talked about the no-see-um carving demo, held at Woodcraft.  He asked 
 for more carvers to sign up for future demos.  It is important to promote the 
 club, and to repay Woodcrafts support of our club.   
 
The Greeners carving class was talked about next.  It was to be held Saturday April 28 from 9-3.  
Carolyn asked for helpers to cut out the blanks for the class. 
 
Eric then talked about our carvings for trade.  Each club member who wishes to participate will be 
given a small block of wood, to be carved in any manner.  These will be randomly exchanged at 
the August picnic meeting. 
 
¢ƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ǿŀǎ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǳǇΦ   Lǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƻƴŜΦ  5ƻǳƎ Ƙŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ōƛǊŘ ŎŀǊǾƛƴƎ 
books, and several others indicated they have books that may become part of a library.  Eric will 
talk to Monte about using the TV cabinet space for our library storage.   
 
The Idaho Artistry In Wood showτRuss and Jane stepped down from their positions.  Eric was 
elected President, with Marlese, from the gourders, as Show Chair.  Carolyn took over as Show 
representative from our club, and so wound up being Co-Chair without realizing it, until it was 
tooooo late.  We had 110 submissions to the show.  Gene would like to see an article get in to 
Chip Chats. 
 
Jane presented the treasury report.  All is balanced. Except maybe not Jane. 
 
The club will hold elections in May.  The nominating committee will be in touch. 
 
The club has 12 carving demo times at the Western Idaho Fair.  The demos will be in the Hobby 
Craft area.  Contact Eric to sign up for a time slot. 
 
The club had a guest at this meeting, Jim Iverson 
 
Then it was show and tell time. 
 
Then several really cool things were raffled off. 
 
And Eric just remembered to tell us that we are a 501 c3 organization and that the IRS paperwork 
has been mailed off.  Yay! 
 

"Be like a flower and turn your face to the sun." 
- Kahlil Gibran 



Various Photos of our members carving, learning  and having fun around the valley 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks to Eric Owens for sharing these photos 
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Show and Tell for Mar-Apr 2012 

Beck Beus showed to us three bark houses.  The first one pictured was carved from a 
piece of Cotton Wood Bark that looked like it would break apart while carving.  He 
got it almost finished and dropped it and it did break.  With a suggestion from one of 
his customers, Beck mounted it on a base.  The natural projection coming from the 
side looked like a tree as it was so he left it as a tree.  A lot of the fun to bark carving 
is letting the wood tell you what it should be.   

Gene Fuller is having fun with carving bottle stoppers.  This month he brought a 
variety containing two old coots, a Civil War Soldier, one along the line of a Marvin 
Kaiser approach and an old witch.  He also showed a carving of a fireman with the 
base fashioned as a fire hose.  Gene taught a class in March featuring bottle stopper 
carvings. 

Jodenia Beard shared a great 
duck with us.  She said she likes to 
write the start and end date on 
her carvings to see how long it 
takes her.  This was the first piece  
on which she used wood burning. 



Show and Tell from March 2012, ŎƻƴǘΩŘ 

Message from Doug Rose 
I am the librarian for the extensive collection of books and reference photos for bird carving that 
is available to IWG members.  Anyone who plans to do a wildfowl carving should check with me 
for reference materials to support their work.  Doug Rose 387-0492, roseboise@yahoo.com. 
Doug 

Doug Rose showed beautiful Chickadee he carved for his son.  He used the same 
method for the branch that he used on his Bluebird carving shown in February. It 
started as a Mansaneta branch and the leaves are Deft stiffened craft paper with 
veins burned in.  He also showed a beautiful trinket tray carved from Weeping 
Redwood and a little bluegill.   

Bob Anderson shared what 
he called his contribution to 
the population explosion of 
.ƻǘǘƭŜ ǎǘƻǇǇŜǊǎΦ  .ƻōΣ LΩƳ 
sorry for the poor focus on 
your cowboy. 

Lennie Williams ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ƘŜǊ ǾŜǊȅ ŎǳǘŜ ŎŀǊǾƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘǿƻ ǘǳǊǘƭŜǎΣ άǎƭƻǿ ŘŀƴŎƛƴƎέΦ   
She had fun with the smiles of the girl and boy  The base perfectly shows the forest 
 floor with flowers and grass.  She also showed a round container with a movable 
ball inside.   
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Carolyn Greener gave us a preview of what Coastal Native American carving style 
figures we would carve in her class in April.  Her other carving was a bottle stopper  
{ƘŜ ŎŀǊǾŜŘ ƛƴ DŜƴŜΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎΣ ƛƴ aŀǊŎƘΦ 

I, David Sharp ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘƛǎ {ŀƴǘŀΦ  IŜΩǎ ǘǊǳŘƎƛƴƎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǎƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ 
pack is full.  I hate to admit that It took me two years to complete.  Also shown, 
was a Cottonwood Bark carving of a little village. 

John Greener 
shared a bottle 
stopper carved in 
DŜƴŜ CǳƭƭŜǊΩǎ 
class. 


